LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
February 27, 2013
TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee On Health & Human Services
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB50 by Zaffirini (Relating to the Children's Policy Council, including the composition of
the council.), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Human Resource Code to clarify the membership, duties, and role of the
Children's Policy Council, and the administrative support it receives from the health and human
services agencies.

The Health and Human Services Commission, Department of Aging and Disability Services,
Department of State Health Services, Department of Family and Protective Services, and
Department of Assistive and Rehabilitative Services indicate any costs associated with
implementing the provisions of the bill could be absorbed within existing agency resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 529 Health and Human Services Commission, 530 Family and Protective
Services, Department of, 537 State Health Services, Department of, 538
Assistive and Rehabilitative Services, Department of, 539 Aging and
Disability Services, Department of

LBB Staff: UP, CL, ES, VJC

Page 1 of 1



